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March 20, 2020 
 
The Honorable Roy Cooper  
Governor of North Carolina 
20301 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-0301 
 
Via Email:  roy.cooper@nc.gov  
 
Dear Governor Cooper: 
 
On behalf of more than 300 members of the North Carolina Association of Broadcasters (representing nearly 40 
television stations and more than 250 radio stations in the State) and more than 150 members of the North 
Carolina Press Association, we appreciate and thank you for your decisive and critical responses to one of the 
worst pandemics our state, country, and international community have experienced in more than a century.  
 
These are uncertain, challenging times, and we appreciate the well-informed advice, guidance, and composure 
you and your administration have conveyed to the public thus far. 
 
As you know, the members of the undersigned Associations represent the broadcast radio and television, print, 
and digital media industries, and our members work closely—and tirelessly—with government officials and other 
public and private entities and persons to keep the public accurately informed during times of emergency.   
 
It is imperative that this critical work continue unabated during the COVID-19 crisis.  
 
Without North Carolina-based news media operations, significant numbers of a wide variety of constituents in 
many communities across the State will be uninformed—or, perhaps worse, misinformed—about the rapidly 
evolving COVID-19 situation and critical health, safety, and regulatory information, orders, and guidance.  The 
only way to guarantee the continued flow of timely, accurate news and information during this momentous time is 
to ensure that members of our Associations (and other news media) can continue to engage in their fundamental 
purpose and can count on local and State officials to honor and support the efforts of our individual employees as 
they engage in newsgathering and coverage of developments. 
 
With that in mind, if there is a need to mandate further business shutdowns and/or shelter-in-place programs 
within North Carolina, the North Carolina Association of Broadcasters and the North Carolina Press Association 
respectfully request that television and radio broadcasters and print and digital news media entities across the 
State be exempted from any such mandates and/or restrictions in light of the news media’s extraordinarily 
important, essential public service role at a crucial time like this.   
 
Members of the undersigned Associations (and other media outlets, even if they are not members of our 
organizations) must be able to continue to inform the public about their health, safety and welfare, including 
critical health and local response information from Government officials at the local, state, and federal levels 
during this crisis.  Similar exemptions have been granted in Colorado, Pennsylvania, Massachusetts, San 
Francisco, and in other state and local jurisdictions. 
 
In Pennsylvania, for example, in announcing that all but “life-sustaining” businesses in the state must shut down 
immediately, Gov. Tom Wolf included television and radio broadcasting and newspaper businesses as among 
those businesses that remain open.  
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And, in San Francisco, the relevant government order mandating shelter-in-place, designed to ensure that “the 
maximum number of people self-isolate in their places of residence to the maximum extent feasible, while 
enabling essential services to continue, to slow the spread of COVID-19 to the maximum extent possible,” 
specifically allows businesses defined as “Essential Businesses” to continue operating.  Among the businesses 
expressly defined as “Essential Businesses” in the San Francisco order are “Newspapers, Television, Radio, and 
Other Media Services.”   
 
The North Carolina Association of Broadcasters and the North Carolina Press Association urge you to consider 
and pronounce that television and radio broadcasters and print and digital news media entities operating within 
our great State are “Essential Businesses” during this extraordinary time and are able to remain open to provide 
the critical service of informing the public during this national emergency.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned or our Associations’ Executive Directors and counsel, whose 
contact information is included below.  We look forward to working with your office on this issue as our 
members strive to continue to effectively serve North Carolina’s citizens during this unprecedented time.   
 
On behalf of our members and on behalf of the citizenry of North Carolina that want and need the critical, life-
saving news and information that our members provide, we thank you for your careful consideration. 

Sincerely,  

 
 /s/ Trip Savery       /s/ Eric Millsaps    
Trip Savery       Eric Millsaps  
President        President 
North Carolina Association of Broadcasters   North Carolina Press Association  

emillsaps@hickoryrecord.com  
828-304-6909 

cc:  
 
Philip Lucey, NCPA Executive Director 
phil@ncpress.com 860-604-0143 
 
Lisa Reynolds, NCAB Executive Director 
lreynolds@ncbroadcast.com 202-368-3867  
 
Stephen Hartzell and Tim Nelson, General Counsel, NCAB 
shartzell@brookspierce.com  919-573-6209 
tnelson@brookspierce.com 919-573-6205 
 
John Bussian, Counsel, NCPA 
jbussian@aol.com   919-306-3319  
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